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Whatôs Up ? 
 

Tuesday, November 8, 6:00-
8:00 pm: The first in-person 
monthly board/ business meet-
ing in over 2 years at the office 
of North Star Leasing. It is at 
747 Pine St., in Burlington, but 
the entrance is off Sears Lane -   
Take second right into parking 
lot on Sears Lane. Contact Mar-
garet at mskinner@uvm.edu for 
details. ALL ARE WEL-
COME! Pizza and soft drinks 
will be served. 
 
Saturday, November 5, 10 am. 
Elmwood Cemetery Tour with 
Preservation Burlington, 
https://www.preservationbur-
lington.org/  
Though this tour focuses on his-
toric aspects of the cemetery, 
you can also check out the amaz-
ing trees.  
 

Do you live in Burlington? 
Would you like a tree planted 
in the greenbelt in front of 
your house? Send Margaret 
Skinner an email and we will 
check it out for next spring: 
mskinner@uvm.edu    
  

View from the Tree Top s  

What a Beautiful Fall! 

This picture says it all! Seize every day! I hope you enjoyed the show our trees 
put on this year, whether walking in the woods, or driving down our city 
streets. We are SOOO lucky to live in Vermont. Remember that in February 
when it is 25 below! 
 
Margaret Skinner, President (mskinner@uvm.edu) 
 

Good Morning Northeast Kingdom! 

October 2022. From Kyle Albee, 

BOB! Vice President 
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  One Hundred Trees in Downtown Burlington Threatened  
 

By Preservation Burlington  

Trees play a vital role in the health and well-be-

ing of our urban areas, including downtown 

Burlington. In a May 2022 interview with Seven 

Days, city arborist V.J. Comai listed the many 

benefits of urban trees, including stormwater 

mitigation, cooling effects, carbon sequestra-

tion, and filtration of air pollutants. So why is a 

grove of over 100 mature trees in the heart of 

downtown Burlington threatened with whole-

sale removal? Preservation Burlington 
https://www.preservationburlington.org/ has 

launched an advocacy campaign to protect this 

important landscape, and we need your help. 

The trees in question surround the former Cathedral of the Immaculate Con-

ception on the block bordered by Pine, Cherry, Pearl, and St. Paul Streets. The 

grove of honey locusts (Gleditsia triacanthos) was planted in 1977 in a diagonal 

grid pattern. It is the work of the renowned landscape architecture firm Kiley-

Tyndall-Walker (https://www.tclf.org/pioneer/kiley-tyndall-walker?destina-

tion=search-results) of Charlotte, VT. It is one of the very few projects in Ver-

mont by this local firm, and the grove is a key component of the overall design 

of the cathedral property. 

For nearly 45 years this grove has offered a peaceful, shaded respite from the 

hustle and bustle of downtown Burlington. Since closure of the cathedral in 

Dec. 2018, access to the property has been restricted by a perimeter chain link 

fence. The property is for sale, and in Dec. 2021 a proposal was put forth to 

demolish the building and clear-cut all of the trees. Fortunately, this proposal 

did not move forward, and the property remains intact. It also remains threat-

ened, as a new development proposal for the parcel is in the works. 

The possibility of losing this grove is especially disheartening because in summer 2016 an extensive tree care program was imple-

mented, with $60,000 spent on the care, maintenance, and upkeep of the honey locusts. Arborist Bill deVos aerated the roots and 

soil, removed dead limbs, thinned the canopy, and conducted resistograph testing for interior fungal growth. In addition, five new 

trees were planted to fill gaps in the original landscape design. Today the honey locusts are more healthy and vibrant than ever and 

will continue to thrive for many more years. 

Preservation Burlington supports the adaptive reuse of the cathedral property in a manner that preserves and celebrates its architecture 

and landscape. To learn more about the history and significance of the cathedral property, please visit www.divine20pine.com . To 

make your voice heard in support of saving this urban grove of over 100 honey locust trees, please visit the Advocacy page 

(https://www.divine20pine.com/advocacy). It is important to let the property owner and the city know that we value the benefits of 

urban trees and do not support the removal of this healthy grove from our downtown.  

Preservation Burlington, founded in 1998, is a non-profit organization dedicated to preserving and protecting the historic archi-

tecture and livability of Burlington through education and advocacy.    
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Itõs always a good time to buy locally hand-made mugs to 
share with friends and family. There are two styles, latte mugs 
and tankards in various shades of blue and green.   
 

OR, how about a hat to keep your head warm (good for all 
ages)? It is a great way to show you care about our trees. 
 

Order at:  

https://branchoutburlington.org/donate/merchandise/  
 

All funds support our tree planting in Burlington and beyond 
and trees for VT non-profits.   

 

Do you know a school or public space that needs a tree  
to make their space more beautiful? 

 

Every year, BOB! gives away trees to local schools, towns and non-profits with space for one. To apply, go to: 
https://branchoutburlington.org/programs/get -a-tree-program/  

Three international guestsñRedouane Bousnane from Alge-
ria, Diaa Adham from Egypt and Maryem Guaali from Mo-
roccoñtook part in our October nursery tree care session. 
They were here for a leadership development exchange spon-
sored by the US Dept.  of State and arranged through the 
Vermont Council on World Affairs. They are entrepreneurs 
interested in the environment and sustainability. We showed 
them environmental action can be fun and rewarding. They 
helped put on tree guards to protect our trees from rodents 
and removed invasive plants strangling forest trees around 
the nursery. And they got pizza and a tote bag when the job 
was done. A good time was had by all! 

Fall Tree Care 

Chores  

Did leaves on your peach look like this, with reddish 

blister-like growths? This is caused by a fungus called 

peach leaf curl. To protect your tree next year, now is the 

time to spray your trees with copper. Check out the Nov. 

2021 issue for details.  https://branchoutburling-

ton.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/BOBNewsletter-

Nov2021.pdf   

Fall Tree Planting Underway  

There are two ideal times to plant trees so they thriveñin 

the spring before they leaf out and in autumn after the 

leaves have fallen. The crew from the Burlington Dept of 

Parks, Recreation & Waterfront are out in force planting 

trees around town in the greenbelts. Over 100 of them are 

from the BOB! nursery. These are the fruits of our labors 

over the past 2-3 years. Thanks to all you who volunteered 

this year, and to the Parks crew for planting them.    
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Travel s with Trees  

By Margaret Skinner, President, BOB!  

Last month I dreamed up the idea of featuring trees we meet along our travels in our newsletter. To be honest, it was a filler, 
and at first I thought it was kinda corny. But then I shared the idea with my traveling companions, who were not particularly 
into trees. By the end of the weekend, they were all looking at the trees around them with a new appreciation. Since then they 
have sent me pictures to share. Now I get it. This exercise heightens our awareness of trees that we otherwise might walk by 
without noticing them.  So, I encourage you all to take pictures (you all have cell phones except me, so you have no excuse) of 
cool looking trees during your travels and send them to me at mskinner@uvm.edu. Include information on the species if you 
can and what made them stand out for you. 

Two beautiful live oaks, at the Santa Lucia Preserve, outside Carmel-by-the-Sea, 
California that took my breath away. I have been awed by the lone tree on the 
hill for several years, and noticed it is slowly declining. I bet it will be dead next 
time I make it out there. The other tree is draped with Spanish moss (Tillandsia 
usneoides), giving it an elegant but ghostly appearance. By the way, I never knew 
how many different species of live oaks there are until I took these pictures.  I 
called on the expertise of Leslie Keedy, City forester for Santa Cruz, CA to try to 
identify them. She thought they could be Quercus lobata. 

Two shapely trees on Sutter 
Place, San Francisco. My 90 yr-
old friend, Jayne Ross, captured 
a picture of them after her den-
tist appointment. She didnõt 
know the species but was 
struck by the interesting branch 
form. She would never have 
thought to share them without 
our Traveling with Trees seg-
ment.  
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